August, 2001.

VOLUME XV, Number 8

The South Mary Sourch

All Control

Published for and about local people and events

## Milford Fair, September 15

### Much that's old, Some that's new

If you look just below the surface of the township, many good citizens are currently meeting in small groups, planning, making arrangements, and getting ready to take action. Does it sound like they are plotting for an uprising? Well, they are. In this case, however, it's an uprising that reminds all of us of the good things that surround us, and we do it once a year. We call it the "Milford Fair".

It's a great chance to have fun, to feel how strong our sense of community is, to celebrate the bounty of nature and the skill in things crafted by hand and heart. There's nothing much new in any of that -but each of these 'old' things brings a magic to the Fair that renews all of us. The surroundings and the fair-goers add spice to the mix, but above all those who participate, enter competitions, put on displays and provide entertainment make the magic. That's where you come in.

And please do be ready to come in, bearing fruits and vegetables and crafts for the competitions. Or start training for the canoe race, or getting in shape for the log-sawing competition. Polish up that classic car or make costumes for the kids, and join the parade.

Speaking of competitions, there 's a new one this year. It's for amateur wine-makers, and we'd like you put your best vintages front and centre. Now, for the hopefuls it's not a wine-tasting party for everyone - just the judge. In a way, the winemaking contest reflects how this county is old -- and new -- at the same time. Also, as mentioned in the Mirror a few months ago, the whole Needlework section has been revamped

The competition categories / prize list and entry forms will be out by mid-August, and available at Hicks' Store, the Cheese Factory, and the Ann Farwell library. We hope to hear from you.

As a final note, if you want to know more and

Continued on page 9

# Music at Port Milford launches annual concert series

The international chamber music camp Music at Port Milford launches its 2001 concert series with a stellar list of faculty musicians. This year the internationally renowned Penderecki String Quartet is on the faculty along with: Marie Berard, concert mistress of the Canadian Opera Company; Glen Fast, conductor of the Kingston Symphony; Angela Rudden, principal violist for the National Ballet and Brian Jackson.

#### Performances for 2001:

August 3 at 8:00 p.m. Penderecki String Quartet at Picton United Church

August 5 at 11:00 Students perform morning service St.
Phillips Church, Milford

August 10 at 8:00 p.m. students at Picton Town Hall

August 12 at 10:00 a.m. Students at St. Greg's

August 17 at 8:00 Chamber concert by faculty at Picton Town Hall

August 18 at 2:00 Students at South Bay United Church

For ticket information phone Meg Hill at 476-7735.

### Inside this Issue...

Circle Notes	3.	
Stampede	5	•
The Specimen	7	
Druella Acantha Malvina	11	
Library Notes	16	
MoPo News	18	